
Albina Rotary Club Hybrid Meeting  13 April, 2022 

Members Present:   Becky Black, Jenny Clark, Mark Cooksey, Margie Davidson, Yasuko Fields, 
Jennifer Harbick, Don Jones, Frances Moore, Lisa Pickert, Erica Popick-Kevrekrian, Kathryn 
Weber  

Guests:   

President Lisa opened our meeting at 5:10 with the memorial page for David Jay, District 5100 
Governor in 2007-2008. 

MINUTES: The minutes of our 30 March meeting were approved as written.  (Margie, Mark) 

PROGRAM 
There was no program today; life has been rushed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 

• Lisa, Jenn and Frances plan to attend the District Assembly/Training in Seaside on 19-22 
May.  No one else intends to go.   

• Sign up for the 30 April Rotary Day with Habitat for Humanity at 
https://volunteer.habitatportlandregion.org/user/login 

• Let Lisa know what items you will donate for the basket our club will be contributing to 
the District fund-raiser raffle.  Our basket theme:  Travel in Oregon.  Some suggestions:  
Willamette wine, Tillamook cheeses, Pendleton blanket, Beachside accessories, 
Shakespeare Festival tickets, hazelnuts, Juanita tortilla chips, Powell’s gift card, craft 
chocolate or beer, Bob’s Red Mill products. .  .                           .     

• There are still some empty positions in our 2022-2023 slate of officers.  Who wants to 
fill one?  The current slate: 

o Club President—Jennifer Harbick 
o Club Vice-President— 
o Club Treasurer—  ?? 
o Club Secretary—Erin Thomas, starting in August (Frances in July) 
o Foundation President—Lisa Pickert 
o Foundation Vice President—Byron?? 
o Foundation Treasurer—Mark Cooksey (his last time!) 
o Foundation Secretary—Frances Moore 
o Foundation Members-at-Large—Don Jones, Erica Popick   

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Our next trash pick-up will be on Saturday, 14 May.  Lisa will send a link to sign up for it. 

• The 1 April raffle results:  Margie won the stay at the Kelly Parkdale house!  Linda Polier 
won the two nights at Sun River.  Congratulations to both.  

• Jenn and Lisa found a potential fundraising opportunity:  serving at one game a month 
from October to April at the Moda Center basketball concessions.  We would get 10% of 
the concession intake, but it requires 7 volunteers and many hours each time. 

• Another idea is to volunteer (rather than having a booth) at the next Good in the Hood. 
 
 
 

https://volunteer.habitatportlandregion.org/user/login


MEMBER REPORTS 

• Margie is still receiving contributions from our fundraiser—more from the letters than 
from the raffle.  She has also received our second NK scholarship request. 

• Don and Amy from Fred Meyer have selected 18 November for our next Thanksgiving 
food basket distribution! 

• Margie will be moving to a new home in Forest Grove in June.  We will miss her 
presence (and her experience!) greatly, and hope she can join us from time to time. 

• Becky told us about her new non-profit’s programs; they have added pre-apprentice 
training.  They would appreciate—and train—tutors for students who need to catch up 
with their classes.  Call 503-764-9305 to volunteer (or learn more). 

The meeting closed at 5:58 P.M. with Margie saying the 4-Way Test.   

Our next Hybrid meeting will be at 5:00 P.M. on 27 April. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Frances Moore, Secretary 
 
 
Upcoming events: 

• 30 April  --District Habitat for Humanity Day 

• 14 May  --Trash pick-up.  Meets 8:30 at Neil Kelly parking lot. 

• 19-22 May  --District Assembly/Training as Seaside Convention Center.  Still 
time to sign up! 

•  
 


